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Urgent action needed 
to Protect SA’s potato 

industry
Since 2000/01 potatoes accounted for approximately 45% 

of total vegetable crops produced in South Africa and contribute 
around R8.5 billion to the economy.  These numbers, however, 
are under threat due to a surplus of frozen and processed potato 
products in Europe, as a result of a decreased demand brought on 

depressed prices.  As South Africa is a key destination for 
processed potato product exports from the EU where there is a 
history of dumping, this is set to have a negative impact on the 
country’s agricultural sector and surrounding communities.

Cognisance must be taken that over and above the normal 
farm support that EU farmers receive, there was also special 

support, combined with low priced surpluses, will drive export 

margins threatening the South African potato industry.

EU potato dumping 
threatens local 

industry
The battle between the local potato industry and global 

importers has a long-standing history, with South Africa (SA) 
being considered a prime destination for dumping frozen pro-
cessed potato products. With the recent lapse of anti-dumping 

-
ume of below-cost frozen French fries that land on our shores 
from the Netherlands and Belgium, will cripple SA producers.

Willie Jacobs, CEO of Potatoes South Africa (PSA), 
expressed concern for the local potato industry and pleaded for 
local support. “South African producers have been experiencing 
many challenges brought on by Covid-19, the cost-price 
squeeze, rising input costs and most recently, the riots in parts 
of the country.
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their governments, and simply cannot compete with below-cost 
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